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Leaves of Wisdom 
Winter turns to spring flowers and floods.  The La-

bor of Love Garden at Charlie Daniels Park flooded 

on March 27th for the second time in two years.   

Jan Littrell stands in front of the gardenôs over-

turned She Shed.  Information about plans for re-

covery to come in the June newsletter.  

Snow-covered trees and daffodil pic-

tures taken by Deb Williams. 

Hellebores and blue weed pictures taken by Rose Skaggs. 

Garden of Love picture taken by David Vowell. 
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Presidentôs Note 
Spring is finally here and it feels 

so good! 

I am happy to report that the Wil-
son County Master Gardener 
Board of Directors and many 

members are hard at work plan-
ning improvements for our new 
non-profit organization.  Many 

thanks for these efforts. 

Long-term planning:  More 
than 20 members participated in 
our long- term planning think 

tank sessions over the past couple of months.  Their 
input is valuable to the growth and strength of our 
organization.  A special thanks to Margaret Ann Trail 

for facilitating these meetings.  We are making great 
progress and will soon be presenting the results to 
you, our membership. 

Communications Committee:  These dedicated 

members led by Debbie Williams have been working 

on ideas for improving communications to our mem-
bers, partners, and potential new members.  They 

have made great strides in the past few weeks includ-
ing the fresh look of this newsletter.  Watch for more 
great things to come.  ñMany hands make light work." 

Mentoring Committee:  Interns working towards 

certification and the 2021 Intern class members can 
rely on these three members to help guide the way to 
learning more about becoming certified master gar-

deners.  Please donôt hesitate to call on Joni 
Wohnrade, Rose Skaggs, or Carrie Shehane anytime. 

Advisor:  We are fortunate in many ways but  
especially in the support we receive from Lucas  

Hoƭman.  Thank you and congratulations on your 
much deserved promotion to UT Extension County 
Director. 
 
Lots of gardening is being done to prepare our many 
projects for the season.  Be safe and thanks for all you 
do! 

Vicki Rohr 

 
New Communications Committee works to reach out to all  
By Debbie Williams, Editor 

To improve communication to Wilson, Smith, and DeKalb County master gardeners, our leadership formed 
a Communications Committee tasked with publishing an expanded newsletter, maintaining our website, ener-
gizing social media outreach, and exploring new ways of staying in touch with all our members.  We would 
like to thank Marianne Pelletier and Greg Tomerlin for all their hard work on these projects over the last few 

years.   

In keeping with the outcomes of our organizationôs recent strategic planning, we want to make a special effort 
to reach all our members ð young and seasoned, working and retired ð in order to value and retain current 
members and grow new membership.  

This rollout of the new newsletter is very much a work-in-progress. We invite all of our members to suggest 
article ideas, inform us of news announcements, and submit photos of any work projects. Guidelines for sub-

missions will be posted on the Wilson County Master Gardeners website. We encourage features about mem-
bers, research-based horticultural findings, gardening tips and opportunities, upcoming educational events, 
project updates, and book and video reviews. Please let us know what and who you want to read about.  

In conjunction with our rollout, we have sponsored a ñName the Newsletter Contest.ò  Entries were judged by 

our own Lucas Holman and Jason Reeves. And the winner of a $25 Loweôs gift certificate is Patti Stein for 
her entry, Leaves of Wisdom. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘǎ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƴƴŜǎǎŜŜ 9ȄǘŜƴǎƛƻƴ aŀǎǘŜǊ DŀǊŘŜƴ tǊƻƎǊŀƳ ƛƴ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ-ōŀǎŜŘΣ ƛƴƴƻǾŀǝǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǳǎŀōƭŜ 

ƘƻǊǝŎǳƭǘǳǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ¢ŜƴƴŜǎǎŜŜ ǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ŀ ŘŜŘƛŎŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎƪƛƭƭŜŘ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪΦ  
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From Marianne Pelletier, Chair for Spring Fest  
in the Grove on May 1 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

A Brief History of Spring Fest  

The Wilson County Master Gardeners began Spring Fest over 10 years ago with a garden tour of the flower beds at the Ag Center 

and in Fiddlers Grove. As the event grew, vendors, speakers, and, eventually, a plant sale were added.  After the original two chairs 

stepped down, Fiddlers Grove stepped in to partner with the master gardeners in planning the event. Marianne Pelletier stayed on as 

the chair with responsibility for advertising and the plant sale.  Vendor booth fees go to Fiddlers Grove to provide funding for the edu-

cational programs and upkeep of the Grove, and the funds from the plant sale go towards master gardener projects on Ag Center 

property, including Fiddlers Grove.  

 

 

CƻǊ ŀ ǝƴȅΣ ǘŀǎǘȅ ǘǊŜŀǘΣ ǘǊȅ /ŀƴŘȅƭŀƴŘ wŜŘ 

Spring Fest in the Grove is almost upon us, and it is going to 

be bigger and better than in years past. In its 11th year, the 

event will be held from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. on Saturday, May 1. 

Admission and parking are free. Vendors will be selling every-

thing from goat milk soap and hand stamped metal jewelry to 

clothing and vintage and handmade items.  The plant sale will 

benefit Wilson County Master Gardeners projects in Fiddlers 

Grove. Several food trucks will offer a variety of food and 

drink. All volunteer spots have been filled at the moment; how-

ever, if you are interested in volunteering, contact Marianne 

Pelletier at breezin1usa@yahoo.com to be put on a volunteer 

waiting list in the event of cancellations. Hope to see you all on 

May 1. 

Did you know é Our 
County Director, Lucas 
Holman was  
quoted in Fine Gardening? 

https://www.finegardening.com/article/expert-picks-the-best-tomato-to-add-to-your-veggie-garden

